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"On Thurs, 3 Jan 2019, eight women gathered in the UPF Stuttgart center to hear an interesting 
presentation about the Chinese year of the Earth Pig and the Western year, the year of the Mercury. 
 
After refreshments, Ute Lemme gave some information about the Chinese Year of the Earth Pig which 
will begin with the lunar calendar on 5 Feb 2019 and end on 24 February 2020 when the Year of the 
Metal Rat begins. 
 
The Earth Pig can bring fortune, wealth and contentment, especially for those who engage themselves in 
society and social establishments. It is all about cohesiveness in society, team spirit and joyful 
cooperation. However, it is important to be moderate and not to be careless in money matters. 
 
Then followed the opportunity for each person to ask about her Chinese animal sign and the 
corresponding elements of her year of birth, and to receive a tip for this Year of the Pig. 
 
In the second part of the program, Ute Lemme presented the special hallmarks of the Western Year, the 
year of the Mercury, where reason, career and all methods of communication are in the center. 
Knowledge and learning will be encouraged and thoughts and wishes of each person will become clearer. 
Especially informative was a short video with an astrological prognosis for the year: We could learn that 
2019 will be a year of extremes-both positive and negative-and a year of dramatic change. The different 
planets can, in the course of the year, result in or enable fortune, illusionary fortune, very beautiful and 
valuable happenings and radical changes. An excerpt from a video with prophesies for 2019 showed us 
that it will be important to firmly establish an inner stability in order to prepare for times of challenges 
when there will be daily decisions to be made as to whether to follow the usual path of anxiety and 
discontent or to consciously choose the way of love. 
 
We then exchanged our ideas and impressions about the information we had received. One of our guests 
read aloud a fairy-tale about how to ‚have it all in our own hands.' Gabriele Schickert then led us in a 
toast with alcohol-free champagne to a peaceful, blessed 2019. 
 
And with a thoughtful poem for the New Year, our meeting came to an end." 
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